South Africa Partnership Meeting Minutes
January 26, 2014

Home of Charlie Barker 2:00pm

 
Opening Prayer and Remarks by Rick Ness

 

Attending: Rick Ness - Chair, Charlie Barker and sons Tom and Brad, Jasmin Satchwell & Paul Brown. George Hardy was not feeling well and could not attend. Jean Roesner and Debra Burgess [who will be going to SA in July-August] from Leeds had been invited by Charlie but did not attend. Tom Barker is Jean Roesner’s father.

 

News from South Africa- Rick reviewed of some headlines from NEWS24: ANC lodges a complaint against Mail & Guardian articles alleging bribery by Baleka Mbete from Gold fields, political parties DA and Agang SA in cooperation talks, Government Prosecutor alleges spy for Israel.
 

Minutes from December 11, 2013 approved as written, motion by Charlie Barker Second Jasmin Satchwell.

 

Finance Report – 

· Current Balance $28,284.59, additional $200+/- held in cash from craft sales

· Ed is to contact Artwell & Tim regarding allocation of $10,000 for fencing

· $4,000.00 needs to be sent in February to cover cost of Artwell & Tim visits for Feb., Mar., and April.

Motion by Charlie, Second from Jasmin to approve $4,000 sent to cover Artwell and Tim Feb to April. Approved unanimously. 

 

Women’s exchange Paul advised correct dates July 24th to August 13, 2014, change made at the request of Amatola Presbytery.  Discussion around how SAP might help with fundraising. Ideas on craft sales and suppers were discussed and other general discussions regarding fundraising schemes. Thus far Leeds Church is planning a supper to benefit Women’s Exchange.  Midcoast has a committee working on some kind of event. Paul Brown stated need for those going to provide reports as well as stated personal goals for Exchange. Paul Brown asked about the status of the partnership with Macfarlan. Rick acknowledges the mutual sharing and learning aspect has been very limited. It is still hoped that with new leadership on both sides this can eventually be developed. Regardless our work is still relevant and helpful to the people of the Tyhume Valley. We have renewed our commitment to the gardens and our focus will continue to be on Agriculture, Disease and Poverty and Education. We will also be looking to partner with other organizations that make sense. We remain committed to projects that help the people of Tyhume Valley to become self-sufficient.

 

Next meeting: March 30, 2014 2:00pm at home of Jean Roesner, 84 Chipmonk Lane, S. Monmouth, ME

Motion to adjourn made by Charlie Barker, Second Jasmin.       Rick closed with prayer.
